

| | |
|--|---|
| 1 ATTENDANCE..... | 2 |
| 2 REVIEW AGREEMENTS & ACTIONS LOG | 2 |
| 3 ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL AFFAIRS..... | 2 |
| 4SETTING PRECEPT | 2 |
| 5VILLAGE MEETING WITH BRUCE LAUGHTON 10/2/25 19:00 | 3 |
| 6CONSULTATIONS - WASTE COLLECTION LOCAL PLAN | 4 |
| 7 HERBICIDE / PESTICIDE USE ON PUBLIC VERGES | 5 |
| 8 EVENTS | 5 |
| 7 VILLAGE ROAD SIGN..... | 5 |
| 9 COMMUNITY ACTION AFTERNOON - VILLAGE TASK LIST | 5 |
| 10 WEBSITE / EMAILS | 5 |
| 11 VILLAGE MAINTENANCE - | 5 |
| 12 ANY OTHER BUSINES..... | 5 |
| 13 NEXT MEETING and DATE SETTING..... | 5 |

1 ATTENDANCE

ATTENDANCE: Luke Justice (Chair) RoseAnna Green, Harold Huxtable, John Willson, Helena Tilley, Martin Crowe, Clarke Fatchett

2 REVIEW AGREEMENTS & ACTIONS LOG

3 ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL AFFAIRS

Money in the accounts

£6,097.39 in Villge Natwest account when last checked

£240.50 Cash Tin

Expenses since last meeting

£65 Event bar / refreshments (Cash payment)

\$300 Live & Local performance invoice

£325.44 T3Net Email and Domain services (incorrect invoice paid – refund received)

£232.80 T3Net Email and Domain services updated price with no website

£194.18 EON

£106.56 Paint for phonebox

£8.39 (Reimburse Lindy)

£28. Newark and Sherwood Locksmiths Ltd – Key cutting

Account Income

£262.50 Ticket Source online tiket sal

£325.40 T3 Network Re-imbursement

CASH Income

£40 Ticket sales for Live & Local performance

£80 Bar and refreshments sold at Live & Local performance

4 SETTING PRECEPT

AGREED: Keeping the precept the same as last year (Five thousand pounds) 3/2/25

We have some major repair and maintenance work still to do on the hall (repairing window lintel, damp proof course for the inside of the hall and re decorating possibly re plastering. We also want to organise more events for the village and improve pathways and pavements.

5 VILLAGE MEETING WITH BRUCE LAUGHTON 10/2/25 19:00

AGREED: The agenda for the meeting with Cllr Bruce Laughton on the 3rd 3/2/25

Discussion

- Average speed cameras on A617
- The road had lots of casualties when it was 60... it is much better at 50 but most people probably don't do 50 but the accidents have much reduced.
- Just over Christmas there has been Serious crash AIVERHm
- Ivy Cottage data Quarter 4 of last year.

ACTION: LUKE TO ASK ABOUT OTHER TUBE DATA. 3/2/25

ACTION: LUKE edit and print out proposed cycle route maps. 3/2/25

Hockerton Village Meeting

Hockerton Village Hall

10th February 19:00

Agenda items to discuss:

- 1. Any discussion points that Cllr Bruce Laughton would like to add**
- 2. A617 average speed cameras.**
- 3. Cycle and foot path between Hockerton-Southwell.**
- 4. Perspectives on GNR - Any suggestions on leveraging as much benefit for local community as possible?**
- 5. Herbicide-free public spaces .**

A617 Average Speed Cameras

- We have heard that the job is out for tender is the design fixed already?
- If so how far will it come, where will the cameras be located around the village?
- Is there any possibility of extending the scheme to the west. We could potentially contribute money for this.
- If the Average Speed cameras have to stop on the West side of the village we might not see any improvement to speeding in the village. It may not help speeding through the village, it might make it worse. People are likely to try and catch up after exiting the cameras or speed up before they begin. This might cause an increase in speed and risk in the village.

- If the design is fixed, what measures can be put into place on the East side of the village.
- There are two difficult Junctions in the village onto the A617, Both have poor visibility, The Caunton road next to the pub is next to the bus stop for school children and our village hall that is getting a lot more use. The Southwell road junction is a hill start with poor visibility and has an average speed of traffic approaching it of 37mph (within the 30 zone) according to recent tube tests. On-top of this there are lots of house driveways exiting onto the road such as the steep hill start from church lane. We regularly experience people come through this village at 50mph! We also have concerns about our only public footpaths that come out onto the road.

Footpath/cycleway

We grateful for the support from Cllr Bruce Laughton in the past discussing the footpath with Southwell town council. We are upping our efforts to get this project done.

Does Cllr Bruce Laughton have any information on opportunities in the new combined authorities budgets? What rural infrastructure money might we tap into.... any suggestions on making this happen?

GNR

We are interested to hear from Cllr Bruce Laughton on his perspective. Is there any advice on leveraging opportunities for the local community.

4) Herbicide Free Public Spaces

- The village meeting supported a proposal to go herbicide-free in our public spaces (mainly verges). Does Cllr Bruce Laughton know anything about practicalities of this or how the County Council or Highways policy or procedures might need to be considered.

6 CONSULTATIONS- WASTE COLLECTION LOCAL PLAN

Please share any comments on the formal consultation of the Main Modifications can be shared with Lindy who will submit a village submission before the deadline of **Wednesday 19th February 2025**.

Helena commented that: The recycling provision is poor... only two different plastics no tetra packs etc...

Harold would prefer a simple system without too many bins.

7 HERBICIDE / PESTICIDE USE ON PUBLIC VERGES

Simon Tilley: Thinking of toxic chemical use and it's devastating impact on wildlife. Can we add to the agenda considering... phasing out use in the parish of pesticides on the village public highway.

AGREED: to go pesticide free on public highways. 3/2/25

ACTION: MEETING ON 10TH FEB Ask Bruce Laughton what the county policy/procedure for spraying in the village is.

8 EVENTS

Tell It To The Bees - Success sell out and great feedback from folk. Small cash surplus made.

AGREED: To do events on Village hall week 2025 – Village Art gallery / map sharing/ making event – proposed Sat 15th. Proposal to use this week as the opportunity to do a film night and other socials. 3/2/25

7 VILLAGE ROAD SIGN

AGREED: ASK VIA HOW FAR OUT WE CAN PUT THE SIGN. Place sign as far out of the village as we can. 3/2/25

9 COMMUNITY ACTION AFTERNOON- VILLAGE TASK LIST

Decision to make: What tasks and who is taking responsibility.

10 WEBSITE / EMAILS

Domain for new website is now <http://hockertonparish.gov.uk/>

There is a planning tracker function that is up and live to loo

The emails will remain Clerk@hockerton.com Chairman@Hockerton.com

11 VILLAGE MAINTENANCE-

Refreshments budget

SHL meeting this week to discuss refreshments budget and we will hear back from them.

PHONEBOX

DONE: Luke buy phone box paint

12 ANY OTHER BUSINES

13 NEXT MEETING and DATE SETTING

AGREED NEXT MEETING DATE 7TH April